Mr. Vern Grimsley 1114 Mississippi - Apt. B Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Grimaley:

It was good to hear from you again and to know that you and your wife are still studying the Urantia Book and that you are using some of it in your sermons.

Thank you for your check, with the extra for postage, to cover the three textbooks. They are going out wither today or tomorrow and you should have them early next week.

We are delighted to hear that you are coming to Chicago to visit us. We are all eager to meet you both, and I hope you can arrange to be here on a Sunday so that you can attend one of our meetings (3 to 5) and in that way meet more of our group. There is really not a great deal to see (unless you meant sightseeing in Chicago). We rent our office space in the building belonging to Dr. Sadler at 533, where he also lives with his foster daughter, Christy, and also has his office. He is a psychiatrist. I would of course want you to meet and have a talk with Dr. Sadler. There are also others here for you to meet and talk with, Mrs.Rawson, Doctor's secretary, who also works on the index, Edith Cook, another index worker, Leone Sadler, Doctor's daughter-in-law, and so on. I am not in the office during the day as I have a paying job downtown, but I stop in every night to do a little work and am usually there all day Saturday and part of Sunday.

Our Sunday meetings start September 24 and are held every Sunday except the Sunday after Thanksgiving, so if you came that weekend you wouldn't get to meet so many people. I'm enclosing a list of the subjects, which might influence your choice of a weekend. I'll be on vacation October 1 and 8, but of course the others will all be here.

Let us know when you have set the date. Our Urantia phone number is EAstgate 7-0424, an office phone so answered only during office hours. Sadler's number is Diversey 8-5430, and someone will answer that practically any time. We will look forward to seeing you.

Cordially.